                    HAYDEN BAY CONDOMINIUN                                           

                       Board Meeting Minutes

               January 26, 2011, 6:30 p.m, Rec. Room

Board Members Present: Morgan Johnson, Don Maltase, Victor Viets, Amy Welch, Sally Anderson

HBC Members Present: Dick Corkum, Hazel Larpenteur

Guests Present:  Matthew Smith, President, Forensic Building Consultants, Chris 

Wayburn, Project Manager, Forensic Building Consultants; Renee Ferrera, Rae Goldenberg’s niece

Minutes taken by Sally Anderson.

Call to order: Don Maltase called the meeting to order at 6:35 p.m.

Victor Viets moved that the minutes from the January 5, 2011 meeting be approved.  The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.

Matthew Smith and Chris Wayburn of Forensic Building Consultants,

moved to the front of the agenda to discuss their proposal  for consulting services on the siding project . There was an opportunity to ask questions and clarify items in the proposal.  The proposal will be on the Hayden Bay Condos Website and/or mailed to unit-owners on request.  The work proposed includes preparation of specifications and design detail drawings, solicitation of contractor final bids, and evaluation of the bids for our decision making.  This will provide us with the actual costs we need to decide on the type of siding and the size of the special assessment needed to complete the siding.

Renee Ferrara shared her experiences in her condominium building in a similar situation concerning siding issues. Her homeowner’s association used Forensic Building Consultants and had a positive experience with them.

Victor Viets made a motion to hire Forensic Building Consultants to move ahead on the siding project pending the advice of our attorneys about the Board’s spending authority.  The cost for this first phase of implementing the siding project is about $44,000.00 total which will require a special assessment to avoid depleting our existing reserves.  The motion was seconded and Anderson, Johnson, Maltase and Viets voted Aye, Welch voted No.  The motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report: Victor Viets:  We finished 2010 on budget for our planned expenses.  Costs for services continue to increase so we will need a small dues increase to cover regular 2011 expenses.  Angela Gosse from Noah and Company advised the HBC implement a significant dues increase this year to cover future repairs and replacements as recommended by our new Reserve Study.  The Reserve Study is still in draft form, pending resolution of our siding project, so Victor recommends delay of an increase for future reserves for a year or two, until funding for siding is completed.

Landscape Report: Sally Anderson:  Willamette Landscaping Services sent a proposal 

for the next three-year extension of our landscape maintenance agreement.  In light of the 

continued slow economic recovery, the current price will be held over for a second year.

This will be followed by a 2-1/2 percent increase for year two and three.  The contract can be cancelled by notifying W.L.S. with ninety days written notice.  Sally Anderson moved that HBC accept the proposal, Morgan Johnson seconded it and the motion passed unanimously.

Maintenance Report: Don Maltase: Don reported that the stairs in the four-plexes are slippery.  They will be replaced during the siding project but in the meantime some type of tread needs to be applied to them for safety reasons.

Next Meeting:  February 9, 2011, Wednesday, 6:30 p.m., rec. room.

This will be mostly a planning meeting for the HBC Annual Meeting.

As with all HBC Board Meetings, all members are welcome to attend.

Annual Meeting. February 23, 2011, Wednesday, 6:30 p.m., rec. room.

We will still not be ready for an election concerning the siding issue on the evening of the annual meeting.  

Adjourned: The meeting was adjourned at 9:15 p.m.
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